
School Health Advisory Council (SHAC) Meeting 

 

September 13, 2023 Minutes 

 
1. Welcome- meeting called to order by Jamie Helpert and second motion 

by David Wrzesinski 
 

2. Approval of Last Meeting Minutes (April 12, 2023)-Abel Sanchez made a 
motion to approve and Tim VanCleave made the second motion 

3. New Members- Andrew Aguilar, Mrs. Brooker (Elem. Counselor) 
 

4. Old Business 

Board Report from June 19, 2023 -Jamie Helpert presented to Board that Lisa Hoelscher 
recently announced her retirement from the SHAC after 15+ years of service and having 
3 kids graduate from RISD. The Robinson ISD SHAC Committee would like to thank Lisa 
for her years of service and dedication to this program. 
 

5. New Business/Reports 

■  Food Service Update/Sharla Porter from Aramark & Stacey Proctor  

• In an effort to gauge student interest and for a limited time, Aramark is trying a 
variety of different foods. Examples are:  Chipotle cheese nachos last month 
were very popular and next month is Greek gyros.  

• CPR training was been completed by several food service workers over the 
summer. New ACE SHOW videos from Aramark is being shown to Health Ed 
classes at Primary and Elementary students during their PE period. The 
program includes coloring pages, certificates that can be earned for healthy 
eating. 

 
 

■  Campus Safety/Traffic Issues/Abel Sanchez/ new officer Andrew Aguilar 
(JH/HS) Officers reported that traffic is going very well. Buses are running very smoothly 

from RES. New state regulation on vapes require students be sent to DAEP. New Tahoe 
cruiser for Officer Aguilar should be arriving soon. 

 
 
 



 
■ Waco/McLennan County Health Dept; Emily Green/Agri-Life- n/a 

■ Community Garden/Green Classroom/Brandi Cox- n/a 

 

■ Region 12/School Health/Laura Bearden 
Hosted several staff in CPR and diabetic trainings over the summer. Currently increase in 
COVID and strep with no health mandates required. Annual flu clinic is scheduled for 
September 29th and s for staff and their family. Flu clinic is for ages 3 and up. An additional 
CPR class will be hosted on October 9th. 

 
■ Technology/Website/Brian Fuqua 

There is a new ROOMS app for parent information. We are currently working out some issues 
and providing feedback to app provider 

 
■ Safety/David Wrzesinski 

-mandates addressed over the summer 

-safety film installed on all exterior doors with grant money 

-fencing requirement is 8 ft. at Primary and Intermediate installed 

-Elementary was grandfathered and under current review for best options 

-currently trying to secure more funding/grants to increase cameras in lower campuses 

-new company for drug dog sweep last week and will now be monthly at least 

-DPJ grant applied for 1/2 million for Al assisted weapons detection (less obvious) 

-new clocks installed with countdown that has helped decrease tardiness and assists with 
emergency 

 
■ 2023-2024 SHAC Dates: November 8th, February 14th, and April 10th 

 
Meeting Adjourned at 5:13 pm 

 
Minutes submitted by Laura Bearden 
 
 

 

 


